Association of College and Research Libraries (ACRL)
Universal Accessibility Interest Group (UAIG)
Virtual Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 17th, 2015 3:00pm CST

NOTE: The meeting was recorded. To access the recorded meeting, please call (866) 612-3357. 
The Conference ID is 3862346, and the Participant Passcode is 21632955.
Welcome
John Siegel, in his role as convener, welcomed meeting attendees. Introductions took place at the end of the meeting, along with updates on current projects. 
Announcements
John announced that the agenda for the in-person meeting at ALA annual will be the same as the agenda for the virtual meeting. The joint meeting of the ACRL, ASCLA, and LITA accessibility interest groups will be Saturday, June 27th from 1:00-2:30pm at the Union Square Hilton.

There will also be a social event Sunday June 28th at 6:30pm

Additional events of interest: ADA Pre-Conference event June 26th 9:00am – 4:00 pm hosted by the Pacific ADA center; ASCLA All Committee meeting Sunday June 28th 4:30-5:30pm
Accessibility Issues: Web conferencing
The discussion of Web Conferencing was moved to the beginning of the meeting to accommodate speaker schedules. Lorn and Clyde from Talking Communities  (http://www.talkingcommunities.com) , a company specializing in accessible virtual conferencing, were present to discuss their product and answer any questions. Several members of UAIG had previously tested Talking Communities, but encountered technical difficulties. Another test is scheduled for July.

Web conferences have been an issue for UAIG in the past because much of the available technology is not accessible. Captioning would be ideal, but would cost more than the $150/year each interest group receives from ALA. Possible alternatives, partnerships, and funding sources were mentioned. 

UAIG Information and Resources
John provided a quick introduction to the three accessibility interest groups: ACRLS’s Universal Accessibility Interest Group, ASCLA’s Universal Access Interest Group, and LITS’s Accessibility Interest Group. UAIG has a space on ALA connect (http://connect.ala.org/node/75381) open to all ALA members, and the UNIACCESS listserv is available to anyone with an ALA Discussion List account: http://lists.ala.org/sympa/info/uniaccess.
The Association of Research Libraries has recently developed a communities-of-practice toolkit and blog featuring many useful resources as well as opportunities to contribute: http://accessibility.arl.org/. They also have a Google group: https://groups.google.com/a/arl.org/d/forum/accessibility-community.

Libraries for Universal Accessibility (LUA) Project
[bookmark: _GoBack]LUA (http://uniaccessig.org/lua) is a joint effort between the three groups and also offers opportunities to contribute and get involved. It was mentioned in an American Libraries editorial, and the Voluntary Product Accessibility Template (VPAT) Repository is still actively seeking contributions. 

Accessibility Issues: LibGuides
With the release of LibGuides v2, there’s a need for accessibility testing and feedback. Anyone interested in participating in testing should contact John. 
Updates: What’s happening at your library?
Attendees reported on accessibility projects at their institution.
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